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Bethany Tjornhom, FISH Executive Director, welcomed 28 people to the meeting.  Information about FISH was shared as well as recent needs filled.

Amanda Bigus, Community Outreach Specialist for Trellis, was our speaker.  Trellis is formerly the Metropolitan Area Agency on Aging and serves the seven-county metro area.  The Senior LinkAge Line is a service of Trellis in partnership with the MN Board on Aging, which provides statewide objective information and assistance for seniors, families, and caregivers.  They have access to the language line, which provides translation in many languages.  There are six geographical areas in Minnesota with contact centers to connect with resource in any area of Minnesota.   The attached PowerPoint contains a list of topics that can be accessed through a phone call 

(800-333-2433) or their website (MinnesotaHelp.info).  Information is reviewed by 14 people to keep it unbiased and current.  It is a “yellow pages” for senior services.  
For those comfortable with online searches, you can search by topic or keyword and find by zip code.  There are chat options for the hard of hearing.  They try to provide three resources in each zip code if available.  In addition to aging resources, there are phone numbers to access information for people with disabilities, veterans, youth and families in the PowerPoint.  An account can be set up with a user name and password so information can be saved.  Most seniors prefer calling in for information.

There is also a website for navigating information on long-term-care options.  Amanda suggested that those about to retire get information six months before to prepare for enrolling in Medicare.  There are some things that people need to be aware of, such as to stop contributing to an HSA account six months prior to Medicare enrollment.

Their services stayed open throughout the pandemic.  Some food shelves weren’t open, but some provided drive-thru food.  Calls dipped but the need increased.  The Outreach Team used Zoom, but many seniors don’t have computers or smart phones.

Paula LaFrenierre, Scott County Librarian, worked with Amanda to present four programs at the libraries for those looking at Medicare enrollment.

More information is available on the PowerPoint

Announcements:

· Next month’s FISH meeting will be Scott County Transit and Hop Scott with Alan Herrmann speaking.
· March 18 there will be a discussion on Transportation needs in Scott County at Hope Lutheran Church at noon.  Lunch will be served and an RSVP is required by emailing fish@fishpartnernetwork.org. 

· Southern Valley Alliance has their Gala at Turtles Event Center on 4/29/22 https://svamn.org/news/23rd-gala-hops-and-hotdish.
· 2nd Harvest food distribution on the second Thursday of each month at Friendship Church in Prior Lake – 5:30 – 7:30 p.m.  No eligibility requirements, everyone gets two boxes of groceries and only need an ID with your address.
· Look for a chance to vote on “Does pineapple belong on pizza?” in April!

Resources for Older Adults - Trellis


Location:  Virtual Zoom Meeting


Date:  March 10, 2022  9:30 – 10:32 a.m.








